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In March, the president chose to apply as much as 30 percent tariffs on steel imports to the U.S.  I, like many manufacturers, believe the domestic steel industry should be strong and vigorously competitive.  However, the tariffs are doing far more harm than good by creating hardships for many small businesses that consume steel.  


Steel-using manufacturers are losing competitiveness in U.S. and foreign markets, and the 13 million Americans that we employ across the country face reduced hours, fewer benefits, and layoffs if something doesn’t change soon.  In [STATE], for example, there are [#] workers in steel-consuming companies for every one steel-producing job.  The ripple effect if those steel-consuming jobs are lost will be devastating.

Across the country, steel prices are up 50 to 75 percent, supplies are unreliable at best, and even quality is beginning to suffer.  Overseas, steel may be more expensive than six months ago, but not nearly as expensive as in the U.S.  America is an island of high-priced steel and the companies stuck on that island are being robbed of their chance to compete. 

Fortunately, the President has the authority to reassess the 201 tariff action, and to make a mid-course correction.  I ask [STATE] lawmakers and steel consumers to urge the Administration to do a thorough and public review of the affects of these tariffs, and reduce, redirect or rescind the restrictions as soon as possible.  Without swift action, America’s small manufacturing businesses are in grave danger. 

The author is [NAME, TITLE, COMPANY, LOCATION OF OPERATIONS]
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